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Attendance: Sheila Coyne, Pam Eberhardt, Craig Gawlick, Rachelle Licon, Anna Luna, Tom Roza, Carol Skoog, Catherine Sun

The October 2012 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on October 17, 2012 in the District Boardroom and was conducted by Craig Gawlick

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Craig Gawlick called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  September meeting minutes were approved.
2) Treasurer’s Report
No report was provided Kathy Nguyen

3) Holiday Party
Date for event is Dec 14; Boardroom has been reserved.  Door prizes: External solicitation will be handled by Tom Roza; Tom will contact Dawn Allshouse regarding soliciting door prizes from people and units inside the District. Employee of the Month awards will be part of the event.  Craig will contact Jerrick Woo regarding the Christmas Carole Choir performance.  Pam Eberhardt agreed to help prepare and serve the food.

4) Employee of the Month Display Case
In September, there was another incident of defacement of the EOM Display Case.  The incident was again reported to District Police and the Display Case was taken down until better security measures can be implemented.    Craig took the action assignment to discuss with the Police & Security regarding additional security measures that can be implemented.  Bernata Slater is taking an action assignment to see what can be done to prevent the display case from being vandalized or defaced.

5) Chair Needed for Classified Retreat in 2013.  
Decision made that all 3 District units would participate in a Retreat.  Tentative plans are that the event would be held at De Anza.  An organizational planning subcommittee is being formed and Central Services needs to provide a person to participate.  It was suggested that Craig take an action assignment to ask Annette Perez, Sheila Coyne, and Kathy Nguyen if any of them would be willing to represent Central Services, or asking what responsibilities are involved in fulfilling that role.  

6) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

A newsletter will be published before the December Holiday Event.

Employee of the Month

There is one nomination for the upcoming 6 month period.  Will work to solicit more nominations

New Hire Committee

Paula Norsell, Assistant to Chancellor (Confidential).  Working on setting up an orientation session later in October
Scholarship Committee

There was a discussion on how to increase donations to the Scholarship fund.  The donation box that was set out at the BBQ contained very few donations

7)  District Committee Reports

Budget

The budget news is bad – enrollment is down 6% overall.  The District is planning for a worst case scenario.  If Prop 30 passes, District will have a $6 million deficit; if it fails, the deficit will be $12 million.  Cuts and layoffs would begin April 1, 2013

Chancellors Advisory Committee

Next meeting is November 19

HRAC

Next meeting is October 23

ETAC

Security related incidents are up when compared to the same period last year (mostly email phishing, spam, and compromised accounts).   

Some students are requesting FHDA email accounts (currently the District does not provide students with email accounts).  Student surveys have indicated that the vast majority of students do not want an FHDA email account.  

EIS Steering Committee

Fall Qtr registration completed. Just over 39,000 students registered.  Testing of Banner Financial Aid 8.15 in progress; planned for early November production implementation.  Started work on planning for 2012 W2 processing.  ETS planning to upgrade the Banner/Oracle Database platform to Version 11g in November.  Finalizing major upgrade to DegreeWorks Ver 4.1.0.  Starting to work on upgrade for Banner/Advancement (Foundation) to incorporate channels in the Luminis/MyPortal applications
8)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
Awn Allshouse setup the CSCS Facebook account.  Rachelle Licon will obtain details from Dawn on the account so other Senators can review.  

The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on November 19, 2012 in the District Board Room because of the Thanksgiving Day holiday.  Craig Gawlick adjourned the meeting.
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